When I was first diagnosed with Her2 +++ invasive ductal carcinoma in 2003, I did some research about Her2 and found out about the Herceptin trial.  My oncologist’s reply was that the chemo regiment he prescribed was just as good.  So I had 18 weeks of FEC(Fluoruracil, Epirubinson, Cytoxan) and 33 round of radiation.  When I had the recurrence in 2007 (my surgeon still insisted that lumpectomy plus radiation had the same result as mastectomy - except that she had missed a chunk of the tumor and the subsequent mammogram had always been mistaken as scar tissue) and requested for bi-lateral mastectomy, I was given Herceptin with no questions asked.  But then I had to quit it after about 22 weeks because of dropped MUGA result.  I requested another MUGA and will get it on Valentine’s day.  I am hoping that the number will be up and I can continue the treatment to at least a full year.   





I am pretty peaceful right now because I can see that my doctors did know what they were talking about.  If I had been given Herceptin before the trial ended, my heart could have been damaged before we knew it.  And since my recurrence was mainly due to surgical error - the surgeon seemed to have always put me at the end of the priority (I had to get an oncologist friend and my family doctor to move up my surgery this time, and the margin ended up to be just .5mm from my pectoralis muscle) Herceptin might not have kept me from having the recurrence.  But now I am concerned about metastasis…  








